STATE of LOUISIANA

DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATION
OFFICE OF GROUP BENEFITS

November 16, 2015

Honorable Jack Donahue
Chairman

Senate Committee on Finance
P.O. Box 94183

Baton Rouge, LA 70804

RE: Notice of Intent published October 20, 2015

Dear Senator Donahue,

The Office of Group Benefits (OGB) filed a Notice of Intent to engage in rulemaking on October
7, 2015, which was published by the Office of State Register on October 20, 2015. The public
was provided with an opporlunity to comment and to request a public hearing through written
communication to be reccived by November 9, 2015. As of this date, OGB has not received a
request for a public hearing or any comments on the proposed rule. As such, a public hearing
will not be held.

For the reasons stated in the Notice of Intent and included in the Fiscal and Economic Impact
Statement, we request that the proposed rule amendment be adopted as submitted.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.
Respectfully submitted,

A

Susan T. West, MBA, CRM
Chief Executive Officer

P.O. Box 44036, Baton Rouge, LA 70804 « GroupBenefts.org



STATE ofF LOUISIANA

DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATION
OFFICE OF GROUP BENEFITS

November 16, 2015

Honorable James R. Fannin
Chairman

House Committee on Appropriations
P.O. Box 44486

Baton Rouge, LA 70804

RE: Notice of Intent, October 20, 2015

Dear Representative Fannin,

The Office of Group Benetits (OGB) filed a Notice of Intent to engage in rulemaking on Qctober
7, 2015, which was published by the Office of State Register on October 20, 2015. The public
was provided with an opportunity to comment and to request a public hearing through written
communication to be received by November 9, 2015. As of this date, OGB has not received a
request for a public hearing or any comments on the proposed rule. As such, a public hearing
will not be held.

For the reasons stated in the Notice of Intent and included in the Fiscal and Economic Impact
Statement, we request that the proposed rule amendment be adopted as submitted.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Respectfully submitted,

Ko TS ~S——
Susan T. West, MBA, CR

Chief Executive Officer

P.QO.Box 44036, Baton Rouge, LA 70804 » GroypBenafits.org



